
 The Turner County Board of Commissioners met on Tuesday, November 24, 2015 at 

6:00 p.m. at the Turner County Agricultural Center for the monthly Work Session with 

Commissioners Burgess, Calhoun, Denham, Hall and McCard present for the meeting.  Staff 

present were Latrice Wilson, County Clerk and John Holland, County Attorney.  Others present 

were Ben Baker, Editor of the Wiregrass Farmer, Janet Winter, Elections Superintendent, Mark 

Robinson, Fire Chief/Interim EMA Director and Robby Royal, EMS Director. 

 Chairman McCard called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. 

 Commissioner Hall gave the invocation. 

 Motion by Commissioner Burgess seconded by Commissioner Hall to go into the Public 

Hearing at 6:01 p.m. for the purpose of Turner County’s Comprehensive Plan Update Submittal, 

motion passed with Commissioners Burgess, Calhoun, Denham, Hall and McCard voting in 

favor of the motion.   Chairman McCard stated that Turner County has completed an update of 

its Comprehensive Plan and is submitting a letter for review by the Southern Georgia Regional 

Commission and the Department of Community Affairs.  Chairman McCard asked if there was 

anyone who wanted to speak in favor of the Comprehensive Plan. Chairman McCard asked if 

anyone opposed the Comprehensive Plan.  Motion by Commissioner Calhoun and seconded by 

Commissioner Burgess to end the public hearing at 6:02 p.m. Motion passed, with 

Commissioners Burgess, Calhoun, Denham, Hall, Denham and McCard  voting in favor of the 

motion to closed the door. 

 Commissioners discussed a letter from the Solid Waste Management Authority stating a 

.2% increase in residential pick up and a decrease in oil/energy from $.80 to $.48 effective 

January 1, 2016. 

 Commissioners discussed FY 2017-5311 Public Transportation Application. 

 Commissioners discussed Addendum to lease between South Georgia Community 

Service Board and Turner County for leasing facility at 391 County Farm Road. 

 Commissioners discuss participation in the Christmas Parade which will be held 

December 12, 2015 at 5:30 p.m. 

 Robby Royal, EMS Director, thanked the Board for the Christmas Bonus. 

 

_______________________________________ 

Sam McCard, Chairman 

 

Attest: ____________________________________ 

            Latrice L. Wilson, County Clerk 

 

 

    

   


